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School Council March 19th, 2024 @
Christ the King School
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Chair: Agatha Lesage
Recorder: Mandy Rantucci
Attendance:

Opening Prayer: (Dean)

Dear Lord,

God, the source of every good gift,

You have called us together as servants to do Your will.

Grant us the light of Your Spirit

To guide us in our responsibilities as a School Council.

May we work together in harmony for the common good.

May we listen to one another in a spirit of genuine respect.

May we encourage and reverence one another’s unique talents.

May we use the gifts of the Spirit in creative Christian leadership.

May we approach our decision making through discernment and prayer.
May we respond effectively to the needs of the children in our care.

God of Love,

You give us the gifts of the Holy Spirit for the common good.

May Your blessings radiate from us to others in a new spirit of service.
We ask this through Jesus Christ the Light of the World.

Amen.

Treaty Acknowledgement: (Mandy)

We respectfully acknowledge that Christ the King School is located on Treaty 6 territory and
traditional lands of First Nations and Métis people whose footsteps have marked this territory for
centuries. All of us who live and work here benefit from the signing of this Treaty and have a
responsibility to ensure that the spirit of Treaty 6 is honoured and respected.

Items for Information:
e School Report (Mr. Heck)

o Senior High Girls Basketball Team capture the Metro Division 4 Basketball
championship

o Grade 9 Boys Basketball team captured Silver in the LDAA Metro Premier
division losing to Leduc Junior High 62-61

o We hired 2 additional teachers at .75 to relieve stress spots and split classes that
were too large.

o We held our grade 9 and high School open houses. The grade 9 was well
attended , the high school was not as well attended as the grade 9’s
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Events:

The school will continue to run CAT 5 testing for our grade 9’s which gives us
data on the level of student learning from this year. The subject areas were Math
and English. This can help us in areas such as programming or support to help
students.

The High School trip to Italy was approved by the board and will be going on
spring break 2025. There are 23 kids going.

Grade 9 Victoria trip is going April 18-22

Registration for next year has started and we are seeing a good return of
students

CTK students attended a trades fair in Nisku on March 14th. It show cased trades
and opportunities for high School students

e Upcoming events report at Christ the King: (Mandy Rantucci)
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Meeting with MLA Shane Getson who is interested in our Aviation program.
Thanks to trustee Dawn Miller for setting this up.

Mandy has finalized all the grade level retreats

Spring Break starts March 25th- April 22nd

Interest in Student council has seen an uptake and a lot of great event ideas are
being planned

e Board Report: Dawn Board report

e  School council dates (third Tuesday of the month) -
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March 19th 6:30
May 21st 6:30

Discussion Items: (Dean)
- Alook at categories from our AERR
- Otheritems
- Year end School Council will Be May 21 , 6:30



